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Tel: 01458 443340    
Email: office@brooksideacademy.co.uk 
Website: www.brooksideacademy.co.uk 

Dear Families, 

 

The first term of the academic year has come to a close and what a fantastic start it has been. This is such an 
important time in the school year where many new experiences take place. Most importantly this term is about 
settling into the new year group and curriculum expectations. I have been really impressed with how settled this 
first term has been. Going into classrooms is a pleasure and the focus on learning has been incredible across the 
Academy. We had our first Trust School Improvement visit this term and the feedback was really positive. We are 
already seeing the huge benefits of working more closely with other schools, sharing our skills and knowledge 
and working together to improve what we do. It feels like we are already an important part of the Trust and, in 
turn this is bringing many opportunities to do things better. 
 
I really enjoyed Parents' Evenings and the teacher feedback was very positive - we had a 91% turn out. If you did 
not manage to talk to your child’s teacher, you can email in and arrange a phone call early next term. The first 
parents’ evening is always about how children settle into their class and it's a great opportunity to speak to the 
class teacher if you have any concerns or worries. 
 
I have had to do a bit of moaning this term as well. The way people have parked outside Brookside does impact 
upon us and it is vital that people think with a community perspective, rather than a selfish perspective when 
parking. I also want to ask that parents and carers take responsibility for ensuring that when they are on the 
school site, Scooters, Bikes and other children’s ’ride-on toys’ should be pushed and not ridden at all times. 
 
We have a week off and then we are all back and it's the... dare I say it? Christmas term... Have a wonderful rest 
and we will see you all soon. 

 

Yours sincerely,   
 

Brian Walton 

 

Wessex Wildcats U10s Half-Marathon Success 

A few weeks ago, Leo, Marley, Dexter, Harvey, Reggie and 

Cooper took part in a half marathon to fundraise for a memorial 

bench in memory of a beloved grandad.  

The Wessex Wildcats U10’s organised the half marathon and the 

memorial bench will be placed at Walton Playing Fields. The 

money left over from the fundraising is going towards a small 

coffee shop that is going to be built at Walton.  

The boys all agreed the run was really quite tiring and challeng-

ing at times. However, it was also a fun challenge and reaching 

the finish line felt very rewarding. They all ran brilliantly in the 

sunshine and have made everyone really proud.  

mailto:office@brookside.somerset.sch.uk


 

Year 6 Football Tournament 
 
Last week, Year 6 Brookside football team 
played in a tournament.  
 
First, we played Elmhurst and we lost 2-1. 
Logan C scored the first goal in the match but then the opposition scored when the 
ball got stuck in the puddle when Riley tried to kick it. We did the handshake and 
Noah did the three cheers for Elmhurst. 
 

Secondly, we played St. Bens but they were a very good team and they had three 
academy players. We started the match with Riley in goal, Jacob and Noah in 
defence, Sonny, Henry and Elijah in midfield, Filip striker and Kian, Charlie, Isaac, 
and both Logans on the bench. We lost this game 3-0. They scored 3 goals in the 
first half and when the bench players came on we didn't concede a single goal. 
 

Thirdly, we played Spring Mead and drew 1-1. Logan C scored in the first half and 
one player from their team scored to draw the match. It was a tough match and we 
were on top for most of the game. 
 

Finally, WE WON!!! against Walton. Logan M scored the winning goal for 
Brookside's football team. Isaac had a great shot but the defender's face got in the 
way. Logan M struck the post then…the whistle blew and WE WON OUR FIRST 
GAME!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!      
 

THE MATCH REPORT FROM ISAAC AND LOGAN M 



Further to our recent Driving and Parking letter, we have been contacted by a 
neighbour asking us to remind all parents that the private road running at right angles 
to Brooks Road (directly opposite the school field) is not a parking area or a pick up 
and drop off point for people to use when they can't find anywhere to park on the 
public highway. The road is on private property and any maintenance costs fall to 
those who use the road to access their homes. Also, that having cars pulling on and off 
the public highway and crossing the pavement where parents are walking with their 
children adds to an already dangerous situation with so much traffic activity in close 
proximity to the school in the mornings and afternoons. 

Thank you for your support with this important matter. 

 

IMPORTANT PRIMARY & SECONDARY SCHOOL           

ADMISSIONS INFORMATION 

Please apply now if your child is due to transfer to secondary school 

OR  

start school for the first time, in September 2025 

The admissions process for school place applications in September 2025 is now well under way  
and the Somerset Council website is now live for parents/carers to make their on-line applica-
tions. 

Year 6 children transferring to Secondary School in September 2025 — How to Apply  

For Year 6 children transferring to Secondary School, the closing date for applications is           
31st October 2024 and the national offer day is 3rd March 2025.   

Parents can apply online now at: https://www.somerset.gov.uk/children-families-and-
education/applying-for-school/starting-at-a-secondary-or-upper-school-in-september/ 

The secondary admission guide for the 2025 admissions process can be found on the Somerset 
Council website: Applying for school (somerset.gov.uk). Parent/carers are advised to read the 
guide thoroughly before making an online application. 

Children due to Start School for the First Time in September 2025 —   How to Apply  

For children due to start school for the first time (those who turn four before September 2025), 
the closing date for applications is 15th January 2025 and the national offer day is 16th April 
2025.   

Parents can apply online now at:  https://www.somerset.gov.uk/children-families-and-
education/applying-for-school/apply-to-start-school-for-the-first-time/ 

The primary admission guide for the 2025 admissions process can be found on the Somerset 
Council website: Applying for school (somerset.gov.uk). Parent/carers are advised to read the 
guide thoroughly before making an online application. 

http://www.somerset.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.somerset.gov.uk/admissions


Makaton Sign and Symbol of the Week 
  

Welcome to Makaton sign and symbol of the week.  
  

Makaton is a language programme that uses symbols, signs and speech to help people to communicate and to 
support understanding.  Makaton signs are based on British Sign Language, the language of the Deaf 
community. However, unlike BSL, Makaton signs are always used with speech and in English spoken word order. 
  

We use Makaton across Brookside School to support and further develop our learner’s language and 
communication skills including areas such as attention, looking and listening, social interaction, understanding, 
memory and use of language. 

 

Being able to communicate is one of the most important skills we need in life. Almost everything we do involves 
our ability to communicate with each other; everyday tasks at home, learning at school, asking for what we 
want and need, chatting about our thoughts, opinions and feelings, making and maintaining friendships, having 
fun and so on. 
  

When using Makaton, the signs are used, with speech, in spoken word order and we sign the key words that 
convey the most important information in our message.  We are always speaking at the same time as signing, as 
the signs are there to support (augment) speech, not replace it.  We use clear and concise language and make 
sure we use eye-contact, facial expression and body language to further express the meaning of our 
communication.  We reward all attempts to communicate! Even if the sign is not quite right, we naturally model 
back the correct sign (as you would with speech). 
  

At Brookside we primarily use the Widget symbol system along with the written and spoken words.  These are 
colourful symbols designed to illustrate a single concept in a clear and concise way. Within sign and symbol of 
the week, we will send you both the Makaton symbol (on the left) and the widget symbol (on the 
right).   Makaton symbols are simple black and white line drawings that also represent a single concept, but they 
were designed to be easily hand drawn by hand, so you only need a pen and paper to give them a go at 
home.  The use of signs, symbols, written words and speaking together supports and empowers our learners to 
understand the messages that are being conveyed and also gives them possible modes of communication if 
appropriate to their individual needs. 
  

It is important that our learners see their communication systems being used by the people around them in real 
situations.  We need to focus on modelling throughout the day and encouraging these words, signs and symbols 
to be used everywhere.  The beauty of signing is that we all have it with us wherever we go, with whoever we 
are chatting to no matter what the situation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emma Andrews, Speech and Language Therapist 



 

 

Autumn arrived in Nursery!  
Bumblebees have been exploring the theme of Halloween. We have been 
making spiders and exploring many messy play activities such as jelly baff, 
frozen jelly and cloud dough. We have also been using our senses to investigate 
pumpkins. We used the sense of touch to explore the different textures of the 
inside of the pumpkins. We have been using our gross motor skills to move and 
dance to Halloween songs. We have also been learning new songs and signs 
during our circle time in the morning. On a Wednesday morning, our walking 
babies have been going over to the school hall to take part in sport. The 
activities that they take part in help to develop their motor skills and 
coordination.  

Toddlers have been getting to know their new keyworkers and routines over the 
last half term. Over the last couple of weeks we have enjoyed starting to 
complete Halloween activities, also looking at the change of season to 
Autumn helping to complete our Autumn display board. We have also 
introduced character names for our keyworker groups which you might start 
hearing the children talk about at home.   

The pre-school Children have settled very well into their new surroundings where 
they have been very busy! We have used the colour monster to help us with 
understanding our emotions. This led to an interest with colours and colour mixing. 
This week we have been very excited about Halloween. Watch out there are a lot 
of witches and wizards about!   



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to a brand new year in Year One, we have already been having so much fun with your children and 
learning a great deal about them. 

Thank you to all the families who were able to come to our Meet the Team evening, we hope you found it 
useful. 

We have been focusing on looking at numbers to 10 in Maths (sounds easy but we are always being 
challenged), doing some baking, some painting and learning about the weather and seasons. 

Please check out the Class Pages on our website where we will add further updates about our learning. 

Early Years enjoyed Owl Babies  
 

As part of our learning based on the story Owl Babies this week, Early 
Years enjoyed making a baby owl using a rice cake and fruits. We were 
very excited about our creations and enjoyed eating them whilst watching 
the animated version of the story.   

Please check out the Class Pages on our website where we will add 
further updates about our learning. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Welcome to a brand new year in Year Two, we have already been having so much fun with your children and 
learning a great deal about them. 

Thank you to all the families who were able to come to our Meet the team  evening last week, we hope you 
found it useful.  

We have been focusing on looking at numbers up to 100; comparing them, ordering them and recognising their 
tens and ones. We have also been learning all about the world we live in, creating some art work and 
discovering IT in our local environment.  

Please check out the Class Pages on our website where we will add further updates about our learning. 

 

 



Year 3 –  Bones and Muscles, our Climate and Weather 

In science this term, we have learnt all about the bones and muscles in our body. We began by labelling all 
the parts of the body that we knew. Here we are in the sunshine using chalk to draw around us and label!   

In maths, we have been looking at place value this term. We used resources to help us partition 3- digit 
numbers in different ways.     

In Geography, we have learnt about the difference in weather and climate and ended up giving a weather 
report of Street, Somerset. Did you know we live in a part of the world with a temperate climate which means 
we have four seasons.    



A messy start for Year 4 — Eat, chew, poo!  
In Science this term, we have been learning about the human digestive system and which organs are vital in how 
we process and absorb nutrients from food. 

 

We put our scientific knowledge into practice by creating a model digestive system to show what happens to 
food as it travels through our body. 

 

We used a bag to represent the stomach, where our food is turned to mush, and then we used a pair of tights 
and a tea towel to represent the intestines, which is where our body absorbs liquid and nutrients. 

 

We worked through the key processes that happen when we eat and digest food, including what happens with 
the waste products. We got our hands messy but it was a lot of fun! 

 

We’ve also been looking at our different types of teeth. We have learnt that incisors 
cut and chop, canines rip and tear and molars crush and chew food. 

 

Next, we will be looking at how we can look after our teeth which are such a vital part 
of our eating process. 

 

In Science, our work on the digestive system has focused on our teeth and specifically 
how we can keep them healthy and strong. 

 

We learnt about how to ensure good dental hygiene and what the effects of certain 
foods are on our teeth where we simulated teeth using eggshells, soaking them in a 
variety of common drinks.  The results were fascinating! 

In Guided Reading, We are really enjoying our class text, The Land of Roar, which features a journey into a world 
full of fun and danger.  It’s ok though, it’s only imaginary – or is it..? 

Geography has been an incredible journey into the world’s amazing rainforests.  These crucial places on earth 
are small in number but packed with amazing life.  We’ve learnt about where and why they exist, what life 
specializes in the different layers and how we can all play our part in protecting them for the future of the life 
that lives there and the health of the whole planet.  

In Literacy, we have been basing our work on a fantastic book by Lucy Forfort called In Our Hands which 
explores how the world changes for the worse if nobody does anything to stop it.  However, it only takes one 
person to start to make a difference.  We used the events in the story as a basis for our own diary entry writing, 
using the features we had learnt together as a class when we wrote independently.  

Our learning in French has covered days of the week and describing the weather.  We have learnt to recognise 
and use an increasing number of words and phrases with confidence.  Luckily, the weather outside our window 
has given us a lot of opportunities to use this wide variety!  



 

Year 5 – Visit to the Alfred Gillet Trust  

Year 5 have had such an eventful first first half-term at school! We started the year off 
strong by embarking on our first trip to the Alfred Gillet Trust. The Alfred Gillet Trust is an 
independent charity which preserves heritage collections, which tell the stories about the 
family, people and business behind shoemaking in Street. 

This trip aids our knowledge as we are soon to start our first History topic – Small Town Big History. We had 
such an enjoyable (and busy!) day visiting local areas in Street that held prominence in the Clarks family’s life. 
We started at Crispin Hall, where events were held for the community, and which was paid for by William 
Stephens Clark. We learnt that it is named after St. Crispin – the patron saint of shoemaking. 

We then moved onto the old library – this was built in 1925 to encourage workers to read. Next, we walked 
over to Greenbank Pool, which was opened in 1937. Alice Clark commissioned this pool for somewhere in 
Street for women and children to swim; the men used the River Brue! After that, we stopped at the Bear Inn 
for a quick snack and break. 

We then visited the Quaker meeting house – the Clarks family were Quakers and believed in core values such 
as equality and peace. We also visited Clarks HQ and learnt that the bells in the clock tower are named after 
the 4 Clarks daughters – Alice, Margaret, Esther and Hilda. We passed Elmhurst school as we walked on to 
Millfield, learning that it was once home to the Clark family. We ended our trip at Millfield school where we 
had lunch, took part in some timeline activities and were lucky enough to look around Millfield house – 
another house where the Clarks once lived! 

We had a fantastic day with the brilliant staff at Alfred Gillet Trust and look forward to exploring the history of 
Street further in our History and Geography lessons. Thank you to our families for their co-operation with 
picking their children up at a different location. 

Meanwhile, we have been busy in school consolidating our place value knowledge in Maths and have looked 
at formal addition and subtraction, as well as mental methods that we could use to help us. In English, we have 
been looking at the features of diary entries and have had a go at writing our own. We have also written a 
diary entry from Bradley Chalker’s perspective – ask your child who he is! 

In Science, we have begun our Properties of Materials unit and have already completed 2 investigations! We 
have learnt lots of new vocabulary, so be sure to question your child about what they have learnt. The children 
have really impressed us with their stamina in writing up their investigations, and their great teamwork when 
carrying out the practical side. 

 



Year 6— WWII, the Circulatory System and Pablo Picasso 

We have had a very busy start to the year in Year 6! In History, we have been learning all about WWII. We have 
found out about the causes of the war and have carried out some research on the Blitz. The children produced 
an information page using the information that they had found out. As well as this, we have been practising our 
understanding of chronology by creating timeline of key events during the war.  

In Science, we have been fascinated when learning about our bodies and the circulatory system. We have identi-
fied the body parts which make up the circulatory system and have focused on finding out more about the func-
tion of the heart. We worked hard to produce diagrams and information pages about these.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

In Art, we used our knowledge of the Blitz to create a silhouette. We painted a sunset background and used 
black paper to create the silhouette skyline and figures. We have also looked  at Pablo Picasso. We played a 
game of ‘Roll a Picasso’ to create different Picasso inspired faces. We also practised blending oil pastels which 
helped us to create a portrait.  



 

Friends of Brookside have a Facebook group – please join our online community for   
reminders of events and the latest news.  Friends of Brookside Facebook 

Brookside Academy needs your help! Sign up to easyfundraising & raise FREE donations 
every time you shop online with over 6,000 retailers.  

Friends of Brookside are now part of Shape Mendip Lottery! 

 

A fun and easy way to support us - to join and be in a chance of winning up to £25,000 
visit :  https://www.shapemendiplottery.co.uk/support/friends-of-brookside-school 

https://urlsand.esvalabs.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2Fbrookside.school.friends%2F%3Fref%3Dshare&e=990b08de&h=e7a8c572&f=y&p=y
https://urlsand.esvalabs.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.easyfundraising.org.uk%2Finvite%2F0bjob3%2F&e=990b08de&h=32723527&f=y&p=y
https://urlsand.esvalabs.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shapemendiplottery.co.uk%2Fsupport%2Ffriends-of-brookside-school&e=990b08de&h=bdbb536c&f=y&p=y


 

 

 

**Class Fundraising - Online Shop Closes 31st October**   

If your child has created a Christmas design with Class Fundraising, please 

remember that the online shop closes on **31st October**. Avoid 

disappointment by placing your order before the deadline – late orders cannot be 

accepted. 





Dates for your Diary—Autumn Term 2: 
 

28.10.24 to 01.11.24 Half-term Holiday 
04.11.24 INSET Day—School and Nursery closed 
05.11.24 Children return to School and Nursery 
05.11.24 Year 6 Bikeability 
06.11.24 Year 6 Bikeability 
07.11.24 Early Years’ Curriculum Evening 17:45-18:30 
11.11.24 Year 6 Fleet Air Arm Museum Visit 
13.11.24 Year 5 We The Curious Visit 
14.11.24 Year 5 Sharing Assembly 
15.11.24 BBC Children In Need - non-uniform day 
19.11.24 September 2025 New Intake Open Day Tours @ 09:30 & 13:45  
21.11.24 Year 6 Sharing Assembly 
26.11.24 Individual Photos of Early Years children will be taken by a local school photographer * 
29.11.24 No Pens Day 
05.12.24 Street Parish Council Pensioners Christmas Party at Brookside Academy 14:00-15:30  
06.12.24 Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day—non-uniform day  * 
17.12.24 Early Years Nativity 14:30  * 
18.12.24 Christmas Concerts at Millfield—Years 1 & 2 at 14:00, Years 3 & 4 at 17:45 and Years 5 & 6 at 19:00  * 
19.12.24 Christmas Party Day—children may wear their party clothes today * 
19.12.24 The Willows Specialist Provision Christmas Creative Afternoon * 
23.12.24 to 03.01.25 Christmas Holidays 
06.01.25 Inset Day for School only (Nursery is open)       (* Letter to follow) 
07.01.25 Children return to School 

 
 

Please check the School Calendar on our Website for further events throughout the year: https://
www.brooksideacademy.co.uk/calendar/ 

We use email and phone as our main means of communicating with parents and carers.  If you have 
not provided us with an up-to-date email address or mobile phone number, please do so. You may be 
missing out on important  information. 

Reminder: As the weather is getting colder, 
children need jogging trousers and girls need 
to bring socks, so they are not wearing tights 
for PE. 

Please also ensure that children wear a warm, 
waterproof coat to school every day from now 
on. 

Thank you. 



Absence from School 

Attendance at school is vital to your child’s  learning and development.   
Children’s progress will be affected if they are absent.  
We have a statutory obligation to investigate any child’s attendance that falls 
below 90% or below the 10 session absence threshold (10 or more half day 
absences within a 12-week period). Evidence of medical appointments, e.g. 
Doctor’s/hospital/Dentist appointment cards/letters, etc., is required.   
If your child is ill, please notify us before 8.45am via the Studybugs app, which 
is available to download from: studybugs.com.   
Please inform the school beforehand if your child has to attend an appoint-
ment.   
We are not able to authorise holidays in term time. 
Children who arrive or leave school during the day must be signed in or out at 
the Academy office. 



Free School Meals 
 

Children who attend a Somerset Council school, whose parents or carers receive any of the 
following are entitled to free school meals: 

 

• Income Support (IS) 
• Employment and Support Allowance (Income Related) 
• Universal Credit with an annual household income of less than £7400 after tax 
• Income-based Job Seekers Allowance (IBJSA) 
• Guaranteed Element of State Pension Credit 
• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
• Child Tax Credit provided they are not entitled to Working Tax Credit, with an annual taxable income (as 

assessed by HMRC) of less than £16,190 
 

Only the benefits listed above qualify for free school meals. If you have recently become unemployed, but are 
still receiving Working Tax Credits, you may be entitled to free school meals.   
 

Non-Benefit related additional eligibility criteria: 

 

Children of families who don’t receive these benefits may also qualify for free school meals if the family’s annual 
household income is no higher than the following: 

 

• £22,700 for families outside of London with one child 
• £26,300 for families outside of London with two or more children. 
 

In addition to these thresholds, families must hold no more than £16,000 in capital and savings. 
 

• And the parent or carer meets any of the following criteria: 
• you are a Zambrano or Chen carer 
• families who have no recourse to public funds with a right to remain in the UK on grounds of private and 

family life under Article 8 of the European Convention on Human Rights 
• families receiving support under Section 17 of the Children Act 1989 who are also subject to a no recourse to 

public funds restriction 
• a subset of failed asylum seekers supported under Section 4 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
• you hold a British National (Overseas) – BN(O) – passport 
• you are a spousal visa, work visa or student visa holder 
• you have no immigration status. 
Please phone the Entitlements Team, County Hall, on 0300 123 2224 for advice.   
Children must be in school all day and they will be provided with a meal at lunchtime which is paid for by the 
school. 
It is the responsibility of the parents or carers to register their entitlement and request free school meals for 
their children.  
Children in nursery do not qualify for a free meal until they start school, but applications will be processed so 
that when your child starts school, you will already be notified whether they qualify for a free school meal or 
not. 
Forms are available from the Brookside Academy Office or apply online at: https://www.somerset.gov.uk/
children-families-and-education/school-life/free-school-meals/ 

Uniform Reminder                                                                                                                                                   

The school uniform is very simple and reasonably priced. We expect the children to wear it:  White or red 

shirt/blouse or polo shirt, Brookside sweatshirt or cardigan (a plain, low-cost, red sweatshirt or cardigan is 

acceptable), grey or black skirt or trousers/shorts, red & white summer dress, black shoes.  PE kit is red t-shirt and 

black shorts and warm joggers and trainers for the Winter.  A warm, waterproof coat in wet/cold weather.  Hair 

should be natural in colour and not of an extreme style (Mohicans, skinheads, or tramlines, are not acceptable). 

Every child should have a book bag and a PE bag.  We give each new Early Years child a book bag before they start 

school.  Sweatshirts, cardigans, PE kit and book bags can be ordered via the ‘Uniform’ link on the Academy Website.  

ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE CLEARLY NAMED – PLEASE.  Parents/carers will receive a text reminder if their child isn’t 

wearing the correct uniform. 



Thank you to everyone who has checked/updated their school children’s Data Collection and 

Parental Consents on the SIMS Parent App.  Please can we ask that all parents complete this as 

soon as possible.  Thank you! 

SIMS Parent App   

We have a convenient way for you to access, review and request changes to the data held on you and your children, as 

well as see key term dates and other information.  You are able to access our new SIMS Parent app and website at your 

own convenience via smartphone, tablet or PC – anytime, anywhere.  

What will you find in SIMS Parent: 

• School term, inset dates and contact details available at the click of a button. 

• Access to update your contact details, so we always have the most up-to-date information in case of emergency. 

• Access to update Parental Consents for your child. 

• Your child’s attendance data. 

• Your child’s end of year report will be available here at the end of the Summer term 2024. 

If you have more than one child at school, you’ll have access to this information for all your children, from the same app.  

(Please note that this App is not available for our Nursery parents, as their children’s records are held on a separate       

system; please contact the Academy Office if you would like to make changes to the personal information we hold for 

Nursery children.) 







Somerset SAINT Facebook page  



 

Should my child go to school/nursery today? 
 

https://nhssomerset.nhs.uk/my-health/parent-zone/?#7  

https://nhssomerset.nhs.uk/my-health/parent-zone/?#7


 

 

 



The Anglican Churches in Street 

are inviting families to a free 

'Glitter and Glow' party on 

Thursday 31st October 5.30 - 

7pm in the Parish Church, 

Street, opposite Strode College. 

Apple bobbing, games and food 

etc and come in brightly 

coloured fancy dress if you 

wish. No need to book but 

contact Rev'd Ana Lawrence, 

Rector, on 01458 841373 for 

further information. 












